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PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

REGULAR MEETING

APPROVED Minutes of February 6, 2017
A G E N D A
I. Mayor Chase called the meeting to order at 5:02 pm in the City Council Chambers of City Hall.  
Committee Members:


Present: C. Chase, D. Terrazas, R. Noroyan
Staff:  City Manager M. Bernal, Parks and Recreation Director M. Garcia, Fire Chief J. Frawley, Deputy City Manager S. Collins, Deputy Police Chief R. Martinez, Deputy Police Chief D. Flippo, Principal Management Analyst S. O’Hara and Principal Management Analyst L. Alamos

Public: Ten members of the public 
II. Approval of the Minutes of the October 24, 2016 Regular Meeting
Vice Mayor Terrazas moved, seconded by Mayor Chase to approve the minutes of October 24, 2016.  The motion carried 2 – 0, with Councilmember Noroyan abstaining from the vote as she was not present at the October 24, 2016 meeting.    
III. Election of Committee Chair
Councilmember Noroyan moved, seconded by Mayor Chase to appoint

   Vice Mayor Terrazas as Public Safety Committee Chair for 2017. The motion 
  
   carried 3 – 0.  

IV. Review City Manager’s Office Staff Presentation and Provide Feedback on the 2017 Committee Work Plan, Recurring Agenda and Meeting Schedule

Deputy City Manager S. Collins presented an overview of the Public Safety Committee’s history, in terms of its mission and scope, public safety oversight functions, safety topics addressed and meeting frequency.  Mr. Collins presented a recommended work plan for the Committee to consider for 2017.  Deputy Police Chief R. Martinez discussed opportunities to expand crime data reporting efforts to the Committee and provided an update on the Police Chief’s Advisory Committee.  

Committee members provided input on the proposed work plan and developed a consensus for 2017.  The work plan generally will include standing items, such as more extensive and comprehensive data reports, as well as status updates on work towards achieving the City Council’s strategic goals (with respect to public safety).  The Committee also supported looking into nuisance crime, body camera implementation and the City’s Neighborhood Safety Team progress and recommendations and hearing from all departments involved in public safety matters.  Finally, the work plan will afford the opportunity to address emergency issues and policy considerations as they arise.  

Several members of the community spoke.  

No action was taken.   
V. Public Comment on Items Not on the Agenda
Several members of the public spoke about nuisance issues related to food distribution at the Post Office and safety issues on Ocean Street.  

VI. Items for Consideration at Future Meetings 
Committee members expressed interest in reviewing the Public Safety Citizen Task Force recommendations.  
Adjournment – at 6:12 p.m., the Public Safety Committee adjourned from the regular meeting of February 6, 2017 to its next regularly scheduled meeting to be determined.   
